





Town of Warrenton Department of Parks and Recreation Monthly Report - August/September 2022

Revenue Summary						
					FY 2022	FY 2023
	August 2021	August 2022	September 2021	September 2022	Year-to-date	Year-to-date
Memberships	\$26,463.70	\$19,298.10	\$30,125.68	\$47,494.96	\$81,807.85	\$88,400.29
MVPasses	\$4,222.12	\$2,940.00	\$4,142.00	\$1,536.00	\$13,426.12	\$7,930.50
Daily Admissions	\$20,204.89	\$15,673.50	\$8,989.00	\$8,631.00	\$55,409.39	\$55,859.05
Programs (Aquatics, Fitness, Recreation)	\$13,896.40	\$11,782.00	\$12,612.88	\$6,745.87	\$34,638.94	\$21,779.87
Rentals	\$21,885.50	\$10,709.00	\$22,662.00	\$16,162.50	\$47,084.50	\$30,606.50
Individual Instruction	\$11,494.00	\$6,825.00	\$9,790.00	\$10,341.37	\$37,945.00	\$21,847.37
Merchandise	\$531.36	\$205.39	\$365.29	\$283.69	\$1,452.16	\$831.98
Sponsorship/Grant/ Ad Sales	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Park Rentals and Events	\$2,117.50	\$1,125.00	\$565.00	\$725.00	\$3,597.50	\$2,600.00
Childcare	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Miscellaneous	\$0.00	\$74.37	\$0.00	\$154.20	\$124.47	\$384.47
End of period	\$100,815.47	\$68,632.36	\$89,251.85	\$92,074.59	\$275,485.93	\$230,240.03

	August 2021	August 2022	September 2021	September 2022
Total Number of Active Members	1646	2706	1676	2722
New Annual Memberships	74	31	74	94
Renewal Rate	1%	1%	1%	2%
Monthly Memberships	82	37	58	67
25 Visit Passes	31	22	28	11
Daily Admissions	3196	2301	1410	1337
Total Number of Check-ins	7177	6131	7190	6612

Monthly Programming Summary				
	August 2021	August 2022	September 2021	September 2022
Aquatic Classes Offered	22	18	56	32
Number of Participants in Aquatic Classes	82	84	187	142
Fitness Classes Offered	154	269	193	252
Number of Participants in Fitness Classes	NA	NA	1281	1440
Specialty Classes Offered	1	2	3	2
Number of Participants in Specialty Classes	2	7	11	6
Recreation Programs/Events Offered	0	0	0	0
Number of Participants in Recreation Programs/Events	0	0	0	0

Rentals				
	August 2021	August 2022	September 2021	September 2022
Swim Lanes	4	0	163	167
Birthday Parties	9	14	8	15
Facility Rentals	0	0	10	6
Pavilion Rentals	10	11	10	15
Field Rentals	21	0	35	0



Monthly Report

August 2022-September 2022

Maintenance

CIP

Whitecoat Replacement: August 5, 2022, began our month-long shutdown of the competition pool for the whitecoat replacement project. This project was long overdue and much needed to ensure not only the health and safety of our patrons, but the ability to properly maintain and implement a preventative maintenance schedule to extend the life of the whitecoat. The whitecoat replacement of the leisure pool was conducted and completed in May 2022.

Roof: On September 9, 2022, the roof IFB was sent out for bid, with a closing date of October 4, 2022. The scope of work in the IFB referenced the leak investigation report we had done in the Spring of 2022 that identified the areas of the roof where there were leaks and repair recommendations.

ARPA

Fitness and Studio Floor Replacement: Measurements of both the fitness room and the multipurpose room have been taken and we've identified the type of flooring we want in both locations. We are currently obtaining quotes so we can choose a vendor to complete this project.

Fitness Equipment Replacement: We are in the process of evaluating our current fitness equipment, as well as the maintenance records to determine what pieces of equipment need to be replaced based on how often they have needed maintenance from the time of purchase, as well as the recommended replacement schedule for each piece of equipment.

ADA Playground: Our building engineer will be getting his Certified Playground Safety Inspection certification within the next month and will conduct a full evaluation of the Claude Moore Fun for All Playground. Based on the results of the inspection, we will use the funds to make updates and repairs to the Fun for All Playground. Over the next several months, he will do an assessment on all our playgrounds to determine necessary updates and repairs.

Other Maintenance Updates

In addition to the whitecoat replacement during August the following maintenance work was also conducted for the pools: UV piping replacement for competition pool, filter media replacement from sand to glass for the leisure pool, drain grates were replaced and installed in the competition pool and a full evaluation of the competition pool pump room to include pumps, valves and surge tank to ensure that the pool would properly refill and drain. Caulking around the pool was redone, as well as power

washing the deck and deep cleaning of the stainless steel in the competition pool and stadium seating areas. Additionally, tile work was done to include replace broken tiles, regrouting and recaulking.

In August and September all lights in the guard office, as well as down the hallway on the aquatics level were replaced with LED lights which are more energy efficient, environmentally friendly and have a longer lifespan. As lights in the WARF need replacement, we will continue to replace with the LED standard.

In August we also worked closely with the Fleet and Facilities department in preparation of the WARF being a polling place for Election Day in November to determine short term improvements to our parking lot and front walkway area.

At the end of September, we had new chemical controllers installed for the leisure and competition pools and spa. This automated system will help us to measure and control the chemicals for our pools more efficiently and effectively. In addition to viewing the readings on site, this system allows our staff to remotely check the chemical readings of each pool.

Memberships

While our total number of active members in August 2022, was a 39% increase from our total number of active members in August 2021, we saw a decrease in new/renewed annual memberships, monthly memberships, 25 visit passes and daily admissions in August 2022 compared to August 2021. We believe this decrease is due to the competition pool being closed for a month.

Our "Fall into Savings" pass sale ran from September 3-September 17. During that time, we gained 67 new members, which is a 9.5% decrease from new members gained last year during our fall pass sale. This decrease could be in part due to the competition pool closure, as well as the reduced pool hours that began on September 6, 2022. However, overall, we saw an increase in total number of new memberships during the month of September compared to September last year.

Programs

Aquatics

The first week of August completed our last summer session of swim lessons. We offered no group swim lessons for the rest of the month and private swim lessons were limited due to the competition pool closure.

The fall group swim lesson session kicked off on Thursday, September 15 with a total number of 32 classes offered and 142 participants, both a decrease from last fall. This decrease is due to lack of water safety instructors, as well as the impact of having reduced hours for the leisure and competition pool.

We have scheduled a Lifeguarding class for September 30-October 2, which will add 2 new lifeguards and 1 new head guard to our team in October. We have also scheduled a Water Safety Instructor class for October 7-9 and are currently still taking registrations.

Fitness

Even though the competition pool was closed for the month of August, we were still able to offer most of the aqua fitness classes on our regular schedule in the lazy river and tank in the leisure pool.

In September we offered three opportunities to participate in a demonstration of the new Step and Sculpt class we will be adding to the October schedule.

Additionally, we began filming for our October Monthly Health and Wellness Initiative: "Squatober"-31 squats in 31 days. All squat exercises will include modifications and challenges for all fitness levels.

Seasonal Programs/Special Events

We began planning our Halloween events which will all take place on the same day this year, October 29, 2022. In collaboration with EOTW, we will start the morning off with the Halloween Parade down Main St and trick or treating at the Farmer's Market and participating businesses along Main St, from 10am-12pm. In the afternoon, the lower parking lot of the WARF will be taken over by decorated trunks for the Trunk or Treat event from 3pm-5pm. Children ages 4-10 can enjoy the Flashlight Candy Hunt at Rady Park, with our co-hosts, the Warrenton Police Department, from 6:30pm-8:30pm with candy hunts kicking off as soon as the sun sets!

Rentals

In August and September, we hosted 19 birthday parties at the WARF and 26 pavilion rentals at Rady and Eva Walker Parks combined, compared to the 17 birthday parties hosted and 20 pavilion rentals during the same time frame last year.

September 10-11, we hosted the Fitter and Faster Swim Clinic in our competition pool.

On September 12, we welcomed back the USA Swim Teams, NCAP and OCCS, that utilize our facility for swim practices 7 days a week.

Staffing

6 of our head guards became Certified Pool Operators at an all-day training held in August.

Due to lifeguard shortages, we had to reduce our pool hours effective September 6, 2022. On September 15, we were able to have the leisure pool, spa and competition pool back open for regular hours, with continued reduced hours on Mondays, Tuesdays and Wednesdays. The weekend pool hours were not affected by our staffing situation.

On September 18, 2022, we welcomed three new full-time members to our team. Kathy Harju, joined us as our Facility Services Coordinator, overseeing front desk staff and operations. This position had been vacant since August 11, 2022. As part of the approved FY 23 Budget, we had two full time vacancies beginning July 1, 2022. Beth Douglas is our Recreation Programmer, overseeing the fitness staff and programs, as well as our current seasonal/special events, with the goal of growing and expanding our recreation program offerings for the community. Joshua Cywinski is our Aquatic Supervisor, with his primary focus on aquatic programming to include group and private swim lessons. He will also be assisting with oversight of the aquatic staff and operations.

In addition to these full-time positions, we have the added the following number of part time employees to our team in August and September:

Customer Service Specialists: 6 bringing our total number of active employees to 18

Fitness Instructors: 3 bringing our total number of active employees to 14

Head Guards: 3 bringing our total number of active employees to 9

Lifeguards: 3 bringing our total number of active employees to 30

Managers on Duty: 2 bringing our total of active employees to 7

Water Safety Instructors: 0, total number of active employees is 9

Active employees include staff that are on the current schedule on a regular basis. Staff not included are seasonal aquatic and front desk staff, as well as substitutes for instructor-led land and aquatic classes

On September 18, we held our quarterly all staff meeting, as well as separate meetings for individual departments (Fitness Instructors, Water Safety Instructors, Customer Service Specialists and Managers on Duty and Head Guards/Lifeguards). We introduced our new full-time staff at these meetings, as well and discussed the importance of participating in the Classification and Compensation Study this Fall. Staff were made aware of Plan Warrenton 2040 and its location on our website for further review and we discussed the overall vision of the plan and how that will help drive our future planning for the department. Additionally, we provided facility and program information and updates and allowed time for questions from the staff. The next quarterly meeting is set for November 20, where we will go through several Emergency Action Plan drills.